
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

GLEN COVE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 

49th PROGRAM YEAR 

FEDERAL FISCAL YEAR 9/1/23 – 8/31/24 

 

 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held on Tuesday, February 

14, 2023 during the Glen Cove City Council Meeting held at Glen Cove City Hall Main 

Chambers, 9 Glen Street, Glen Cove, NY that begins at 7:30 p.m.    

 

The purpose of this public hearing is to provide residents with an opportunity to propose 

activities for inclusion in the 2023-2024 Community Development Block Grant Program for the 

City of Glen Cove pursuant to TITLE 1 of the Housing and Community Development Act of 

1974, as amended, (Public Law 93-383) and Title 24 of the Code of Federal Regulations (Part 

570).  These funds are made available through the Nassau County Urban Consortium, of which 

the City of Glen Cove is a member.  All residents, non-profit organizations servicing the 

residents of the City of Glen Cove and other interested parties are invited to provide input and 

comments in person at the meeting or in writing by email to AFangmann@glencovecda.org or 

via U.S. mail to Ann Fangmann, Glen Cove Community Development Agency, 9 Glen St., Glen 

Cove, NY  11542.  Comments will be received through February 28, 2023.   

 

 Electronic version of the application will be emailed to all existing public service agency 

program participants and may also be found on the Glen Cove Community Development Agency 

website at:  www.glencovecda.org – click on “Applications and Forms.”   

 

Applicants must attend a mandatory workshop to apply for funding on Thursday, 

February 16th at 3PM in the 2nd floor conference room of Glen Cove City Hall.   

 

One electronic copy and one hard copy with required attachments must be received by 

3PM on Wednesday, March 8, 2023 to CByrne@glencovecda.org – Glen Cove CDA, Room 

304, City Hall – 9 Glen St., Glen Cove, NY  11542.   

 

 For further information or to provide comments, contact Camille Byrne, Executive 

Assistant of the Glen Cove Community Development Agency at 516-676-1625 or via email to 

CByrne@glencovecda.org   
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